Ospringe Parish Council 

_____________________________________________________________________

The Parish Council meeting was held on Wednesday 5th December 2012 in Whitehill Chapel, Painter’s Forstal.  The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.

Present:

A Keel – Chairman



J Dean-Kimili 


B Flynn


P Griffin
R Simmons 


L Melville – Clerk

Apologies:
H Williams

Cllr A Bowles 
Cllr C Prescott

107/12
Public Participation


The meeting was attended by local residents who wished to raise the following items:

1)  Brogdale bottle bank: two residents expressed concerns over the bottle bank which is not used by local 
residents.


2) 
Brogdale – installation of new lighting: one resident expressed concern that new strip lighting installed is being left on all night causing problems for the neighbouring property.

3) 
Brogdale: one resident gave an update on the formal complaint of CUT to Swale BC re Brogdale 


matters.


4)
One resident wished to contribute to the parish discussion of neighbourhood plans.

108/12
Signing of Minutes – All were in agreement for the Chairman to sign the Minutes as a true record of the business transacted at the Parish Council Meeting on 7th November 2012.
109/12
Matters Arising

Willow Farm lorry advertising – The advertising is still on the site:  Clerk to update Peter Hinckesman at Swale.  

Land opposite Woodside – matter still ongoing. A coach now seems to be parked permanently on the site.

Trimming of hedge by Stalisfield Rd junction – Still ongoing

Initial proposals for land and barns and Queen Court Farm – Simon Milliken updated Clerk: Shepherd Neame are still deciding what to do about the site, but Mr Milliken undertook to inform the Council if he is instructed to proceed.

Dog bin at Allotments – Litter bin has still not been replaced by a dog bin and does not seem to be regularly emptied.


Annual ROSPA Safety Inspection – The chairman had arranged for a safety inspection to be undertaken by a competent organisation on 4th December 2012.

Members’ Code of Conduct – Swale BC have confirmed to the Clerk they will need to publish our adopted Code of Conduct on their website as it is the NALC version and not that of Swale. 

Arrangements for parishioners to speak:  It was agreed to continue with the arrangement agreed at the November meeting, but with flexibility over timing at Chairman’s discretion, and with Councillors able to ask questions of parishioners as required. It was also agreed that Councillors could bring up under Any Other Business issues raised by parishioners.
110/12
Parish Councillor Vacancies


There are three vacancies for Councillors.  It was agreed the Chairman would send letters of thanks to ex Councillors Hudson and Taylor.
112/12
Neighbourhood Plans


Having agreed at the November 2012 meeting to put on hold a decision on whether to go ahead with neighbourhood plans, local resident Brian Lloyd who works for CPRE Protect Kent, had written to parish councillors with further information.  While having concerns about the Council’s ability to undertake a successful neighbourhood plan at the current time with only a 2/3rds complement of Councillors, it was nonetheless agreed to hold a public meeting on 30th January where parishioners could be informed of what a neighbourhood plan entails and Councillors could gauge the level of public support.  The wording of an invitation will be agreed at the January meeting for distribution to the parish.  Brian Lloyd offered to give a short presentation to the 30th January meeting. 

113/12
Planning

SW/12/1312 – Removal of agricultural occupancy condition for Parsonage Farm Bungalow.  Notification of refusal.

SW/12/1220 – Solar panel array at Littles Manor Farm. This application has been withdrawn.

SW/12/1233 – Queen Court Barn – certificate of lawfulness of existing use for stationing of mobile home for security purposes.

Draft KALC response to DCLG Consultation ‘Technical Review of Planning Appeal Procedures’: KALC/’s response to this consultation includes a request that parish and town councils are given the same rights as developers to appeal against planning decisions.
114/12
Finance


Current account expenditure:


Direct Technical Services Replacement of lamp, Brogdale Road
£6.00

Liz Melville – Clerk expenses for Ospringe in Bloom and Remembrance

Poppies

£73.50


Allotment Account expenditure

A Keel expenses for purchase of manure
£60.00

Information from KALC re precept setting: there is uncertainty about the government’s position on precepts 2013/14 and there may be a cap on any increase of above 2%. Clerk to write to Swale asking them if they have deadline for receiving our precept figures in the New Year.


KALC had circulated an NALC update on the government consultation re localising support for Council tax.

115/12
Correspondence

KALC note on dispensations re disclosable pecuniary interests under the Localism Act 2011.  It was Resolved that Councillors would sign dispensation forms covering Precept discussions from January 2013-January 2017. Clerk to keep in the Minutes file. 


Correspondence from Mr Tovey re Brogdale matters (bottle bank and the new strip lighting): Councillors agreed the Clerk should draft letters to the managing agents George Webb Finn for approval by the Chairman.

Swale BC: Reminder that consultation on SBC Commissioning Framework closes on 10th December.

Swale Local Engagement Forum: notes of meeting held on 12th September.


Faversham Local Engagement Forum: agenda for meeting held on 4th December.


Invitation from Lord Lieutenant of Kent to Annual Civic Service on 12th March: Chairman may be able to attend.

CPRE Kent Voice – to Chairman.


CPRE Kent Branch – Minutes of Annual Meeting and draft Annual Accounts 2011-12.
116/12
Members’ Reports


Cllr Simmons reported on KALC Area Committee Meeting held Monday 3rd December. Swale BC are employing apprentice interns and parish councils are invited to use them if appropriate work is available.


Cllr Simmons reported that Friends of Ospringe Church joined in the annual Christmas tree celebration at Ospringe Church.


Cllr Simmons reported that Lorenden Trust is concerned that ash die-back will badly affect the trees in Lorenden Park.


Cllr Flynn reported that Lorenden School has a change of head with the departure of Penny Tebbit.

117/12
Any Other Business


Cllr Dean-Kimili reported on bad potholes along the side of the road at Water Lane. Chairman to speak to Garry Gibbs at Kent Highways about Water Lane and also Brogdale Road.

The Chairman wished all Councillors a very Merry Christmas and best wishes for the New Year.

The meeting ended at 10.30pm.
Next meeting: Wednesday 9th January 2013 at 7.30pm   
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